
Board of Management Agreed Report 
 

            Scoil Aodh Rua agus Nuala February 7th 2024. 
   

The following are the main issues dealt with at the recent board meeting of Scoil Aodh Rua 

agus Nuala 

             

➢ Staff leave was discussed. 

➢ Treasurer shared a report on finance. 

➢ Staffing was discussed. 

➢ Wellbeing is the focus of School Self Evaluation this year. The Wellbeing Team 

(comprising of teachers and SNAs) are developing a three-year plan to introduce new 

initiatives. Surveys completed by staff, students and parents have been analysed and 

information collated. This information will inform the work of the school moving 

forward. 

➢ Policies reviewed – Acceptable Use Policy Updated/ Assessment Policy reviewed 

➢ Information Brochure sent out to all local childcare providers as well as all families in 

our school. This includes information about our school. 

➢ STEM and Digital Learning Plan are being reviewed. An inventory of resources is 

being drawn up. 

➢ Teachers due to attend maths training on the 1st of February 

➢ Grandparents Day was celebrated with a Mass during Catholic Schools’ Week. Thank 

you to all who helped out. 

➢ The Special Needs Unit is being renamed. Consultation and collaboration to achieve 

this. 

➢ School tours are being organised at present. 

➢ Visitors to the school included – Emer Coughlan (Confirmation preparation) and 

Emer O’ Neill who delivered SEAI workshops on sustainability in all classes. 

➢ The Parent’s Association are leading preparations for the St. Patrick’s Day Parade. 

The Float will be designed by Declan Mc Cabe, architect and parent. The Parent’s 

Association are busy promoting and organising the event. Thank you to all who are 

helping with this. 

➢ Applications for yard upgrades (Aodh Rua Building) have been made to the 

Department of Education.  

➢ Active Schools’ Team are continuing to promote new activities in yards 

➢ The school will be participating in Cumann na mBunscoil football and hurling. 

➢ Basketball coaching will take place for 6 weeks. 

➢ Swimming lessons (6 per class) for 3rd and 4th Class at present 

➢ World Book Day Harry Potter Workshops, to be delivered by Anne Doherty Quinn, 

2nd and 5th classes. 

➢ Future development ideas for school upgrades in the future were discussed. 

 

 

 

 

  
 


